

GREAT LAKES CHAPTER, VCOA SEPTEMBER 2017 NEWSLETTER

Greetings! Hope you all had a good and safe Labor Day Holiday!

We had a successful event at Betten Imports for the kickoff of the 28th Street Metro Cruise on August 24, 2017. Thanks to Shay Straayer, the Volvo salesperson at Betten for arranging for us to have a place to meet! A link to the photos can be found below:

https://www.facebook.com/greatlakesvolvoclub/posts/10154634356711854

We are boosting activity on both our Facebook and Instagram sites. Please search for Great Lakes Chapter - VCOA to join or email Rick Webb at webb.rick@gmail.com so he can send you an invite. Include your full Facebook or Instagram name.

Our next board meeting is **Tuesday, September 19, 2017 at 6 pm at Tony M's, 3420 S. Creyts Road, in Lansing, MI**. Our web site has up to date details at http://www.greatlakesvolvoclub.org.

If you are able to attend, please email me at <u>jirvine123@yahoo.com</u> by Monday the 18th so I can give the restaurant an "estimated" head count. We will be in a different section this time, so having a count will be helpful and courteous to the staff at the restaurant.

Please note that at our November 21 meeting, we will discuss board membership and welcome anyone who wishes to participate. Tell us your talents and we will tell you about opportunities!

Attached is information for our Volvos at Volo event Saturday, September 23, 2017, from 11 am to 3 pm. It is in conjunction with several other Volvo groups so if you wish to see some different Volvos and meet some new people from the midwest area, feel free to join us. We know it's a drive so

we tried to make it a convenient time for those who wish to make it a (long) "day" trip.

With thanks,

David Irvine, President Great Lakes Chapter, Volvo Club of America '73 ES owner and admirer of MANY makes/models/years